
 

Rotary Club of Canterbury 
 

President:  Martin Ward 

President Elect: Sharon Jordan 

 

Programme for August 2016 

 

2
nd

  Tuesday Black Tie picnic at Charlton Park – picnics in the grounds  

  from 6pm, bubbly from 7pm, music from 8pm.  Contact:   

   The President   

 

9
th

  Tuesday Evening meeting at the Cricket Club, 7 for 7.30pm 

Speaker: Jane Priston – Amy Johnson Memorial 

   Stewards: Tony Loughran and Caroline Lees 

  

16
th

  Tuesday Lunch meeting, venue tbc,12.30 for 1pm 

Speaker: Millennium Scholar Sean Gallen 

   Stewards: Michael Leadbeater and Peer Le Fleming 

 

18
th

 Thursday Tour of Fordwich – contact Deborah Connolly 

  

23
rd

   Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Club, 12.30 for 1pm    

   Speaker: Millennium Scholar Emily Richens 

   Stewards: David Lewis and Richard Kemball-Cook 

 

30
th

  Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Club, 12.30 for 1pm 

Speaker: Brian Maxted – Flooding in Kent 

   Stewards: Mary McGeary and Colin McKone 

  

  
Future Dates 
 

2
nd

 September – visit to Richborough Fort – contact Brian Dobinson 

10
th
 September– Trip on a Barge – contact Brian Dobinson 

18
th
 September – Duck Race at Westgate Gardens 

29
th
 – 30

th
 October – District Conference in Eastbourne 

 

 

 

 

 



Rotary News 

 

Any member planning to be away for more than three weeks should apply 

to the Secretary for Leave of Absence or excused attendance as appropriate. 

 

If you are aware that a Rotarian or a member of his/her family is ill, then 

please let David Lewis know. 

 

Please note if you have not received an email advising you of the date(s) 

of when you are required to be a steward, then please check the website 

programme as this now states “date and venue of next meeting, speaker and 

stewards”; if you cannot do that date, it is your responsibility to find a substitute.  

You are also required to advise Rosemary Doyle (newsletter), Robin Hendy 

(website co-ordinator) and Wendy Jones (Dining Secretary) of the changes. 

 

Martin Ward 
 

Speakers’ Secretary 
 

If you have any ideas for Speakers – if you know someone who has done 

something Members would be interested in, or have heard of a worthwhile charity 

– please contact Brian Wheeler by email to let him know.   

 
 


